
 

 

 

 

1 March 2025 

 

Dear Support Team, 

Once again, we are happy to come into your homes and share how God is working in our ministry. 

Thank you for your prayers for us!  We have just returned from the first annual missions conference 
of FBM held in Florida. We had a wonderful time of fellowship in the Word and with our missionary 
family.  We weren’t as cold as you were, but it wasn’t “traditional” Florida weather either. 

Travel seems to be the theme for the first few months of 2025.  We leave once again, for 
Washington, DC and into Tennessee from 5-15 March.  30March – 2 April I’ll be in Ohio for training 
with the Ohio Crime Prevention Association and then from 17 April – 5 May Hope and I will be in 
Seoul, Korea, assisting our daughter who teaches there.  When we get home, the rest of May will 
hold graduations for two grandchildren and memorial services for the various police agencies with 
whom I minister. 

We mentioned a young couple in our last letter.  Please continue to pray for them.  They are not 
married and there is a baby in the relationship.  We rejoice in their salvation and growth; however, 
there are significant challenges we are working through with them.  He was baptized in January, and 
she has asked me to baptize her this Sunday, 2 March, at the church they are attending. Praise the 
Lord with us as we disciple these young babes in Christ. 

We do not take for granted your faithful support through prayer and finances, and we are 
encouraged by both! 

It is our prayer that God will continue to encourage and bless you as we continue to serve Him 
together! 

Blessings, 

 

John & Hope 

Psalm 34:3 

 

 


